CARLETON SHORES ASSOCIATION
ANNUAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING MINUTES

Sunday, August 28, 2016
Call to Order:

CSA President Helen Jillson called the meeting to order at 4:15pm on this date at the home of Ed and Kathy Siranosian, 25 Weathervane Lane.
Election of Directors:

Paper ballots were collected and tallied by Joel Magrini and Kandi Zarba.

Introduction of New Members:

These new neighbors were introduced to membership: Mark and Lindsay Weiss, Ed Collupy, Toby and Susan Abend, Melissa Sheldon, Peter and Lilith Fondulas, Tim McCormack.
Secretary’s Report:

The minutes of the August 23, 2015 annual meeting were accepted as read by Kathy Siranosian.
Treasurer’s Report: 

Hank Oheim reported a total balance of $134,993.83 on 8/28/16. The checking account balance was $50,696.20 and the money market account balance was $84,297.63. (See attached Treasurer’s report).

The treasurer’s report was accepted as read.

Financial Audit Statement:

The financial audit statement was accepted as read by Peggy Gorton.

Review/Vote on Proposed 2016 Budget:

The proposed budget for 2016 was reviewed with the membership. It was unanimously accepted. (See attached 2016 budget.)

Election Results for Board of Directors
Bill Curran, Peter Fondulas and Beth Houlihan were elected to three-year terms to expire in 2019.
Secretary Vote for Slate of Officers:

Kathy Siranosian as Secretary cast a vote to accept the slate of officers. It was accepted unanimously.
Committee Reports:
· Area Development & Home Approval: Ed Siranosian reported that there has been one renovation and one roof installation in the past year. He reminded membership to seek CSA approval before proceeding with home building and major renovations. All relevant information is available at the website, www.CarletonShores.com.
· Roads & Grounds: Joel Magrini, filling-in for Mike Myers, reported that catch basins have been cleaned and pot holes on Scorton Marsh have been filled. Joel reminded membership that because our roads are plowed by the Town, they must meet Town requirements. Specifically, a 4-foot wide and 14-foot high clearance is required on all roadways. It is the responsibility of homeowners to ensure their properties comply. A member complimented the Roads & Grounds Committee, saying that CSA roads continue to be “the best Association roads in Town.”
Old Business
· Beach Security: Marianne DePamphilis reported that we continue to have issues with parties and trash on the beach, although there has been considerable improvement since last year. Patrols by Sandwich Police have resumed. These patrols are random and sometimes shared with other neighborhood associations in East Sandwich. After a lengthy discussion, the Board was instructed to continue to carefully weigh the pros and cons of a variety of security measures, ranging from patrols by police and private security firms to a parking lot gate that is locked each night. Kathy Siranosian pointed out that since the minutes of annual meetings are available online, CSA Secretaries past and present are purposely vague regarding security matters discussed.  

· Fireworks: Members were reminded to clean up after their cook fires, etc. at the beach, particularly after setting off fireworks. 

· Socials: The Board encouraged everyone to join in neighborhood activities, which now include a family picnic at the beginning of the summer, a cocktail party in July, monthly beach clean-ups, and a social following the annual meeting. These are great ways to meet neighbors and foster community spirit. We thanked Marianne DePamphilis and Ron Caccavaro for hosting this year’s cocktail party and also thanked Amy Rogers for volunteering to host next summer. 
New Business:

· Sale of 2 Lost Meadows (tennis courts): Helen reported that the homeowner who leases the tennis courts to CSA has decided to sell the property at 2 Lost Meadows. The tennis court lease is good for three more years, regardless of who owns the property, according to the CSA attorney. There was much discussion, centered on ways CSA can maintain tennis court facilities. A motion was made and seconded instructing the Board to offer to buy the tennis courts for $100,000 or less, if the property could be subdivided in such a way as to leave the current owner with a buildable lot. Three people voted in favor of the motion. The motion failed. Helen asked anyone who is interested in serving on a tennis court subcommittee to email her. This subcommittee will research the issue and report back to the Board by the Board’s next meeting in October.
· Access to beachfront: Scott Ravelson asked the membership to consider granting beachfront homeowners a permanent right-of-way to the beach parking lot and beach pathway so that these homeowners can more easily repair the dunes after a storm. Others felt that the current process—permission on a case-by-case basis—is optimal. Helen asked Scott to present this idea to the Board more formally so that any legal issues could be considered.
· Recognitions: Joel Magrini, who has stepped down from the Board, was recognized for his years of dedicated service.

Motion to Adjourn
Meeting adjourned at 6:00pm
